
Looming Brexit bill defeat in the
House of Lords highlights importance
of ‘Dublin Case’

7 March 2017

Keith Taylor MEP: ‘The ability to revoke Article 50 means that no option is
off the table, including the option to remain in the EU if MPs, and the
people they represent, believe the exit deal is not in Britain’s best
interests.’

Keith Taylor, Green MEP for the South East, is highlighting the importance of
the so-called ‘Dublin Case’ as the Government looks set for another Brexit
bill defeat by the House of Lords today on giving Parliament a meaningful
vote on the terms of leaving the European Union.

The amendment likely to be passed by the Lords rejects Theresa May’s plan to
present MPs with a Hobson’s choice: accept the Government’s exit deal or
crash out of the European Union without any deal. Instead, cross-party Lords
are demanding MPs be given the ability to reject whatever deal Number 10
strikes with Brussels without the UK having to leave with no deal at all; a
‘meaningful vote’.

The so-called ‘Dublin case‘ seeks legal clarity over the question of whether,
once triggered, the UK can unilaterally revoke Article 50. Mr Taylor is one
of three Green politicians acting as a plaintiff in the case. Other
plaintiffs include Green Party England and Wales Co-leader Jonathan Bartley,
Green Party Northern Ireland Leader and recently re-elected MLA Steven Agnew
and Director of the Good Law Project Jolyon Maugham QC.

Keith said:

“Today’s looming defeat of the government by the House of Lords is entirely
sensible and welcome. And it begs the same question that the Dublin Case
seeks an answer to: can the UK unilaterally revoke Article 50 once it’s been
triggered?”

“Without an answer to the question, it is difficult to see how our sovereign
Parliament can be given any hope of a meaningful vote. The ability to revoke
Article 50 means that no option is off the table, including the option to
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remain in the EU if MPs, and the people they represent, believe the exit deal
is not in Britain’s best interests.”

“As Greens, we are clear on the need for a ratification referendum at the end
of the two-year negotiation process. The EU referendum should have been the
start of a democratic process, not the end. The people must have the final
say on the deal negotiated on their behalf.”

“If ‘taking back control’ is to mean anything, it should mean we have a right
to think again and change our minds when we see what Brexit really means as
opposed to what we were told it meant during the referendum.”
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Green Party: Grammar school expansion
is height of evidence-free
policymaking

7 March 2017

* Jonathan Bartley: “Theresa May should be getting rid of current grammar
schools – not paving the way for new ones.”

The Green Party has accused the Government of “evidence-free policymaking”
after the announcement that the budget will pave the way for new grammar
schools.

Research from the Sutton Trust has found selective schools benefit those who
are already advantaged the most, while failing to serve the needs of those
who most need support. [2]

Jonathan Bartley, co-leader of the Green Party, said:
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“This is the height of evidence-free policymaking that we know will entrench
inequality in an already divided society.

“If Theresa May was serious about making sure every child has a good school
place she would be getting rid of current grammar schools – not paving the
way for new ones.

“The evidence shows grammars benefit the already advantaged and fail those
who need the most help. Instead of ploughing money into selective education
the Prime Minister should be investing in our state schools and creating far
more places than this scheme will provide.

“We need education policy that gives every single child the best education
possible – not just those whose family can afford a tutor.”

Notes:

http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/education-391838151.
http://www.suttontrust.com/researcharchive/poor-grammar-entry-grammar-sc2.
hools-disadvantaged-pupils-england/
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Grenville Ham to take on Wales Green
Party leadership as Alice Hooker-
Stroud steps down

6 March 2017

Leader of the Wales Green Party Alice Hooker-Stroud today announced that she
will be stepping down at the end of March. Grenville Ham, current deputy
leader and expert in renewable energy, will take over.

http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/education-39183815
http://www.suttontrust.com/researcharchive/poor-grammar-entry-grammar-schools-disadvantaged-pupils-england/
http://www.suttontrust.com/researcharchive/poor-grammar-entry-grammar-schools-disadvantaged-pupils-england/
https://twitter.com/share
https://www.greenparty.org.uk/news/
https://blockads.fivefilters.org/
https://blockads.fivefilters.org/acceptable.html
http://www.government-world.com/grenville-ham-to-take-on-wales-green-party-leadership-as-alice-hooker-stroud-steps-down/
http://www.government-world.com/grenville-ham-to-take-on-wales-green-party-leadership-as-alice-hooker-stroud-steps-down/
http://www.government-world.com/grenville-ham-to-take-on-wales-green-party-leadership-as-alice-hooker-stroud-steps-down/


Grenville Ham, said:

“I want to thank Alice for all her contributions to the Wales Green Party,
and to build on this movement which genuinely represents the best interests
of Welsh people, rather than one that panders to big business. I look forward
to continuing the Wales Green Party’s work of creating a society where people
are more important than profit”.

Talking about next steps for the Wales Green Party, Ham added: “It will be an
immense privilege to lead the party into the Council elections in May. My
priority will be to support all of the hardworking Wales Green Party
candidates who offer their communities the chance to vote for fresh ideas and
a positive future. I will be standing myself in Brecon, and I’m already
seeing local people recognise that in order to get a meaningful change they
can’t keep voting for the same old parties”.

Hooker-Stroud, who has led the Wales Green Party since the beginning of 2016,
said in a statement today that the lack of funding for smaller parties in the
UK has contributed to her position being untenable.

Hooker-Stroud said:

“I love Wales and I feel honoured to have represented the Wales Green Party’s
vision on behalf of our members. Though the decision to step down was not
easy, it was made easier by the fact I knew I would be handing over to
Grenville, a committed, skilled, and experienced member of the Wales Green
Party who will take us forward with confidence to the elections in May.

Speaking of her reasons for stepping down, Hooker-Stroud said:

“As a party that cares about who lines our pockets, we don’t take funds from
big business donors like other parties do. That means our members have the
biggest say – not corporate lobbyists, but it has contributed to my role
being effectively a voluntary one, which for me has sadly become untenable. I
am proud that every person in our party has an equal say, and proud that when
I speak on behalf of the party, that I know I speak on behalf of our members.
However, the financing of political parties in general needs urgent reform so
that politicians aren’t just the mouthpieces for big business, and so that
alternative voices are heard.”

Hooker-Stroud added: “Parties that have a lot of money can do a lot, and
those who have a smaller amount can do less. That is how contemporary
politics works. We need to level the playing field financially for political
parties in Wales, and in the UK. It would be a much fairer country all round
for everyone.”

Notes

[1] The Wales Green Party campaigns to make politics fairer, which includes
fairer finances for political parties. The party call for a cap on large
donations that mean wealthy individuals and organisations have a huge
influence on politics, and for state funding to be available to parties who
achieve more than 3% of a proportional national vote. Other countries, such



as Sweden already give state funding to political parties to level the
financial playing field.

[2] Ham was elected as a deputy leader in December in 2016. He gained over
50% of the Wales Green Party membership vote against two other candidates. He
ran as a candidate on the regional list for Mid and West Wales in the Welsh
Assembly elections last year and is currently standing in this May’s council
elections in his own ward, St Mary’s in Brecon. He runs a not-for-profit
engineering company in Powys and has been awarded the British Empire Medal
for ‘Services to the Renewable Energy in Wales’.
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Revealed: MPs pension fund invests in
tobacco and fossil fuels

3 March 2017

MPs pensions are invested in tobacco, fossil fuels and the US treasury, a new
report has revealed.

The Annual Report of the Parliamentary Pension Fund has, for the first time,
published the fund’s top 20 investments – and they include British American
Tobacco, BP and Shell [1].

TOTAL ASSETS: £621m

BP:  £5.59m

SHELL: £4.97m

RIO TINTO: £1.86m

Minimum Fossil Fuel Exposure: £12.42m
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+ BAT: £5.59m

The publication of the investments comes after pressure from MPs wanting
their pension fund to be more transparent, especially with regard to its
exposure to fossil fuel assets. Until this week the Parliamentary Pension
fund did not disclose any of its holdings, meaning its 1,800 members had no
idea how much of the scheme is invested in oil and gas companies, or other
controversial industries such as weapons manufacturers or tobacco.

Caroline Lucas, the Green MP for Brighton Pavilion, welcomed the fund’s move
towards transparency but warned of the ‘huge risks’ of exposure to fossil
fuels.

She said:

“After years of resistance the Parliamentary Pension Fund has finally come
clean and made public their top twenty holdings. This is a good first step,
but, as expected, the fund has a deeply questionable investment strategy
investing in dirty energy and tobacco.”

“The long-term financial risks associated with oil, coal and gas assets are
well known, yet the Trustees of the PCPF are refusing to even meet with fund
members to discuss this issue. If we are to prevent the worst of climate
change, then we must rapidly transition away from an economy run on fossil
fuels by investing in the renewable energy that we have in abundance. It’s
right that the MPs should lead the way on this transition.”

“It is well within the scope of the fiduciary duty of pension fund trustees
to account for non-financial factors – there is therefore no excuse for
profiting from tobacco, an industry that is responsible for one of the
greatest public health crises of our time.”

“MPs are currently exploring a potential legal challenge to the fund on its
approach to transparency, as well as its possible failure to adequately
address the long-term financial risks associated with climate change. MPs
shortly after the launch of a public campaign, Divest Parliament, calling on
MPs to encourage the PCPF to be a more responsible investor.

Notes:

[1] Page
15: https://www.mypcpfpension.co.uk/docs/librariesprovider4/annual-reviews/an
nual-review-2016.pdf?sfvrsn=2

Tweet

Back to main news page

Let’s block ads! (Why?)

https://www.greenparty.org.uk/gofossilfree.org/uk/divest-parliament/
https://www.mypcpfpension.co.uk/docs/librariesprovider4/annual-reviews/annual-review-2016.pdf?sfvrsn=2
https://www.mypcpfpension.co.uk/docs/librariesprovider4/annual-reviews/annual-review-2016.pdf?sfvrsn=2
https://twitter.com/share
https://www.greenparty.org.uk/news/
https://blockads.fivefilters.org/
https://blockads.fivefilters.org/acceptable.html


Green Party warns Government cuts to
policing are putting lives at risk

2 March 2017

The Green Party is warning of the danger of underinvestment in public
services following the revelation policing in England and Wales is in a
“perilous state” due to Government cuts [1].

Jonathan Bartley, Green Party co-leader, said:

“The devastating impact of Government underinvestment is clear. Severe budget
cuts mean some police officers can’t properly respond to emergencies, track
down offenders or protect domestic violence victims. This is now clearly
putting lives at risk.

“Underinvestment in the NHS, social care and prisons has already created even
greater need, and put even greater strain on public services. Rather than
being dealt with appropriately and sensibly, problems are being passed from
one agency to another, including the police service, and greater cost being
incurred in the long run.

“Despite the hard work of those on the frontline, the people who deserve
help, support and protection are being left without it. These cuts are short-
sighted and no solution. The Government must recognise this urgently before
the budget next week, and change course, otherwise even more lives will be
put at risk.”

Notes:

https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2017/mar/02/inspectorate-police-enga1.
ging-dangerous-practices-austerity-cuts-diane-abbott
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